
June, 2013– NHI Committee Reports 

 

Answering Service 

Naisa Spring has sprung, however, the answering service continues to receive and 

return very few calls, the majority of which are to correct meeting information 

with a few people actually looking for information about OA in general and 

meeting dates and locations in particular. Though the call volume is low, the 

answering service is an important part of beginning a program of recovery for 

those who still suffer and I appreciate our volunteers very much.   

 

Because some people are no longer able to do this service, and others have 

switched days to better accommodate their schedules we are in need of 

volunteers to continue this service. Anyone interested in doing this service can 

contact Answering Service Chair Naisa Chase at naisa.chase@gmail.com or by 

Verizon cell at 603-630-9969. 

  

Back to Basics 

 Open 

 

  

Budget 

Nancy S 

A reminder to Committee Chairs to submit reimbursement requests for copies 

in a timely way. If you cannot bring requests to the June meeting, please mail 

them to NHI's post office box as soon as possible. 

  

Designated 

Downloader 

  

 

  

Event Flyers 

Eileen RT 

No flyers received to review, so no activity. 

  

Mailing Coordinator 

 

Amy is helping Deb contact groups for e-mail addresses.   

  

Meeting List 

Leslie 

Will be available at the meeting and sent to people by e-mail. 

  

Promises Editor 

Leslie 

Will be available at the meeting and sent to people by e-mail.  

  

Public Information   

Eileen RT 

PUBLIC INFORMATION/PUBLIC OUTREACH (PIPO in OA lingo):  We 

are exploring the possibilities of OA grant funding for a Fall Sponsorship 

Workshop.   We have reached out to the Region 6 PIPO committee for 

information.  We expect to submit an OA grant application to support NHI's 

outreach including participation in at least one, if not two health fairs in 2014.  

A definite is the Derry Senior Health Fair in 2014, and we are exploring 

Concord possibilities.  We are also exploring the parameters of a "youth 



outreach" effort at a state college.   The grant, "PI Blitz" could provide 

funding for a banner, informational display, table rental, brochures, etc.  

  

Region 6 

Jill, Naisa, Bill P, 

Judith 

 

  

Retreats  

Mary M. 

 

 

  

Sharathons 

Mary M.  

 

 

 

 

  

Twelfth-Step Within 

Peggie M.  

June's TSW June hand-out asks the question, How Do We Work With 

Others?" and provides loving and compassionate ways to support others. 

 Some suggestions include, Be the attraction by being well yourself and 

attending your local meetings and workshops (attraction rather than 

promotion).  Share the hand-out with your home meeting for discussion on 

ways your meeting can work with others. 

  

Unity Day 

 

 

Ways & Means 

Bill P. 

No activity this month. 

 

  

Website 

Jill M.  

 

 Because we are not mailing out packets or printing as much documentation 

for intergroup meetings, it's important that reps and other interested 

members can get to this information online.  Items such as the minutes, 

financials and committee reports contain sensitive data and are therefore 

password-protected. 

 

Click on the bottom link for NHI Reps. There is a lot of good material here but 

it is not protected.  For the other documents, go down to the bottom and click 

on the link for "Restricted Section." The username is service, and the 

password is serenity. You will then see links for the other documents. 

 

 


